

Название	Темы, проблемы, ситуации	Грамматический материал
1. In my hand there's a phone	Проблемы современных подростков Социальные сети, дружба, общение	The Present Simple Глагол have got Конструкция there is The Future Simple
2. My kids	Взаимоотношения в семье	The Future Simple Отсутствие the Future Simple в придаточных времени и условия The Present Simple Прямая и косвенная речь
3. A perfect plan	Досуг и увлечения Полет на воздушном шаре	The Present Perfect The Past Progressive The Past Perfect The Past Simple
4. Going to the ball	Взаимоотношения с друзьями Внешность и характер	The Present Simple Степени сравнения прила- гательных
5. Whose plans?	Планирование досуга	Конструкция to be going to The Future Simple Прямая и косвенная речь
6. Miss Mary MacFlop	Поход по магазинам Продукты питания Внешность и черты характера	The Past Simple Конструкция there is / there are Местоимения some, any, no

Название	Темы, проблемы, ситуации	Грамматический материал
7. Anny Cone's pet	Окружающий мир Увлечения Домашний питомец	The Past Simple Прямая и косвенная речь
8. Jenny MacPhie	Досуг и увлечения Подготовка к путеше- ствию	The Past Simple Прямая и косвенная речь
9. A bee in the bonnet	Досуг и увлечения Внешность и черты ха- рактера	The Past Simple Конструкция <i>there was</i> Passive voice in the Past Simple Глагол <i>could</i>
10. Santa Claus	Новогодние традиции Встреча Нового года	The Present Simple Глагол have got Глагол would для выражения обычно повторявшихся действий в прошлом

2 Read the poem and check your answers. How will you translate the girl's family name into Russian? What does the name say about the girl?

Miss Mary MacFlop

I once had a friend called Miss Mary MacFlop. She needed some food, so she went to the shop. She took one paper bag for the things she would buy, And off Mary went on her big shiny bike.

So Mary arrived at the shop on her bike. It was full of the goodies which she really liked. There were ten sorts of biscuits and colourful sweets, And she bought all she wanted and here is the list:

There were bottles of juice, one baguette, six zucchinis, Seven packets of crisps and a box of linguini, Some bananas, two onions, a package of greens, Two red apples, a carrot and three tangerines.

Mary went to the cashier with her large shopping cart, She deserved some reward 'cause she'd worked really hard. So she topped all that shopping with a chocolate egg, And she put all her stuff in a brown paper bag.

Which meant bottles of juice, one baguette, six zucchinis, Seven packets of crisps and a box of linguini, Some bananas, two onions, a package of greens, Two red apples, a carrot and three tangerines.

Mary was on her way and her house wasn't far, But that moment the brown paper bag tore apart. Poor Mary MacFlop didn't make any sound, When her wonderful treasures fell onto the ground.

She just looked at her juice, one baguette, six zucchinis, Seven packets of crisps and a box of linguini, Some bananas, two onions, a package of greens, Two red apples, a carrot and three tangerines.





Bottles broke and the juice decorated the ground, She found apples and onions which had landed around. Then she rescued zucchinis from a bad-tempered crow, And repacked all her shopping and was ready to go.

In her pockets she had one baguette, six zucchinis, In her hands — seven packets of crisps and linguini, In her mouth Mary carried a package of greens, On her bike — two red apples and three tangerines.

And a big chocolate egg went somewhere on the top. 'Cause she's perfect at shopping, our Mary MacFlop.



Words and expressions to remember

а flop — зд. неудача, провал shiny — сверкающий goodies — зд. лакомства linguini — лингвини (вид макаронных изделий) crisps — картофельные чипсы to tear apart — разрывать(ся) a treasure — сокровище shopping — 3∂ . покупки greens — зелень to rescue — спасать bad-tempered — зд. злой а crow — ворона to top smth — 3∂ . увенчать to deserve — заслуживать a reward — вознаграждение to rescue from — спасать от

3 Answer the questions.

- 1. What's the girl's name?
- 2. Why did she go shopping?
- 3. How did the girl get to the shop?
- 4. What did she buy?
- 5. How did she reward herself?
- 6. How did she plan to carry her shopping? Did she plan well?
- 7. What happened on the way home?
- 8. Did Mary lose a lot of food?
- 9. What did she manage to rescue and bring home?
- 10. Is Mary good at shopping? Give your reasons why? / why not?

+			e information fi		_	olain your answers		
	1. I	Mary MacF	Flop was sure tha	t she was goo	od at shopping			
	2. 1	2. Mary had prepared something to transport her food.						
	3. 1	3. Mary could ride her bike really well.						
	4. 1	4. Mary bought some fruit and vegetables.						
	5. 1	5. Mary bought some sweets and biscuits.						
	6. Mary hadn't planned to buy a chocolate egg.							
	7. I	7. Mary's bike was new.						
	8. 1	8. Mary's shopping was too heavy for her brown paper bag.						
	9. Mary was very upset when her treasures fell onto the ground.							
	10. I	Mary didn't	t bring home a lo	ot of food.		1717		
	11. I	Mary found	l the way out wh	en she had le	ost the paper b	ag.		
5	Fill	l in the gap	os with a / an, the	he, some, any	y.			
	1. V	We need _	onions	,	carrots,	potato and		
			salt to make	soup				
	2.		apple	day keeps t	he doctor awa	y.		
	3. I	Have we go	t fish	? I'd like to b	oake	fish for dinner.		
			sugai					
	5. I	Have	salad with	your meat. I	t's a great comb	oination.		

6.	I'd like	biscuits and	piece of cake.	
7.	Are there	oranges in the fridge? I was going to make		
	orange juice.			
8.	Give me	_ cheese I bough	t last week. It was delicio	ous.
9.	. If you want apple pie, you'll have to pick apples and			apples and buy
	butter	sugar and	pack of flour	

6 Look at the pictures and say which of them show Mary MacFlop after the bag had torn apart. Describe the pictures.

